

November 9,2023
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for November 9,2023 was called to order at 10:30AM at the Municipal Building by Matt McSparren, Chairman. This meeting was tape recorded for the purpose of writing these minutes.
· ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS:   Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Fred Buckholtz, Eric Heil (Township Manager), Ted Williams ( Roadmaster), Mike Erwin (Utility Supervisor) and Regina Deloe (Code Enforcement/Zoning). Guests were recorded in the attendance book.
· PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
ADOPTION OF AGENDA – Fred Buchholz made a motion to approve the agenda. Matt McSparren seconded. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold- yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR 10.26.23– Matt McSparren asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes of the October 26,2023 meeting. Being none, Matt McSparren made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Fred Buckholtz, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 
      2.     EXPENDITURES –Matt McSparren asked form any questions on the expenditures. Being none,             Fred Buckholtz made the motion to approve, seconded by Matt McSparren. Motion carried. (Matt                  McSparren -  yes, Bob Betzold - yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
     3.    STAFF REPORTS/ACTION ITEMS ON AGENDA
       Road Master –Ted Williams - Crew performed the following work: 14 days collecting leaves.
       resulting in 54 loads. 4 days removing Zacherl Bridge. Ordered road salt and it is being delivered and

       stacked. 1 day salting roads. Servicing plow trucks
       Utility Supervisor – Mike Erwin Reported the following work: Performing hydrant.
       maintenance. Flushing mains. Exercising main line valves. Fixed a couple water stops. Raised a manhole.
       at the high school. Cleaned the right-of-way for the new mall plant. Searching for a leak in the Woodland 
       Heights area that is showing a loss of approx. 3700 gallons a day.       
       Zoning/Code Enforcement – Regina Deloe -Reported the following: issued 14 zoning permits for                           improvement value of $1,339,659.00. Collected permits fees of $1,569.18. 1 citation issued for burning. Issued        numerous verbal warnings for failing to obtain valid permits for projects.

      Township Manager –  Eric Heil reported: A draft street light ordinance has been received from the solicitor.

       Provided updates on the Meadow Church Rd and Zacherl Rd. bridge projects. Provided update on the

      Pennvest loan process. Provided board with dates of closest PSATS Supervisors Boot Camp.
Action Items- 

1. Supervisor Buckholtz resignation. Mr. Buckholtz resignation had been submitted September

                28th, 2023. It was day 42 of the 45 days the board has to accept the resignation. Motion to

                accept the resignation made by Matt McSparren, seconded by Bob Betzold. (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob                     Betzold-yes) Motion passed.

            2. Given that a vacancy now existed, Matt McSparren made a motion to appoint Michael Deibert to fill the

                remaining Buckholtz term. Motion seconded by Bob Betzold. (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes).                    Motion passed. Michael Deibert, being present, was then administered the Oath of Office in the presence                  of Administrative Assistant and staff notary Pamela Exley. Mr. Deibert then assumed the role of                               Cranberry Township Supervisor.

            3. The board was presented with a request for the township to vacate 230 feet of Timber Lane.

                The request was made by Tim and Ann Richar, and Christopher and Kathryn Zerbe. This portion

                of Timber Lane is not developed as a road. Motion to vacate made by Matt McSparren, seconded by                         Mike Deibert. (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Mike Deibert-yes). Motion passed.

            4. Ordinance 268 of 2023 regarding Short Term Rentals was discussed by the board, manager, and

               some residents in attendance. A process for repealing the ordinance in the future was discussed.
and specifics in the ordinance.

PUBLIC COMMENTS – 
Wayne Helper read a prepared statement to the board regarding his desire for future township.

operation and how he thinks things should be run and have citizen oversight. Roadmaster Ted Williams

spoke to the board about the dangers of picking up leaves along SR 257 and Big Egypt Rd.

COMMENTS FROM MEMBERS-
 Mike Deibert expressed his desire to remain the member of the CVGA. Bob mentioned that the

             Township Planning Commission will need new members due to some potentially resigning.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:17AM with a motion by Bob Betzold.  Seconded by Mike Deibert. (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Mike Deibert-yes)  The next meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be November 21,2023, at 7:00PM.
ATTEST
Eric Heil
Township Manager 


